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2015 SENIOR CHOIR ANNIVERSARY

The Wayman Senior Choir celebrated their 77th Aargary on Sunday,
November 1 at 4pm. Bishop Craig Coates, PastoradtFStart Church in
Glen Burnie, was the guest preacher. He preached
about the importance of the number 7 in the Bible,
including forgiving seven times seven. Congratula-
tions to the Senior Choir.

)

Bishop Craig
Coates, Pastor
Fresh Start

Sis. Jackie Harris,
Senior Choir
President
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Scriptural Thought for the Conference Year 2015-201

The one who is taught the word is to share all gibmaigs with the one who teaches him. Do not beided,
God is not mocked; for whatever a man sows, thisih@lso reap. For the one who sows to his oveslil
will from the flesh reap corruption, but the oneandows to the Spirit will from the Spirit reap etalr

life. Let us not lose heart in doing good, for uedime we will reap if we do not grow weary. Senthwhile
we have opportunity, let us do good to all peopie] especially to those who are of the househotdeof

faith. Galatians 6:6-10 NASB
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NEWS FROM THE COMMISSION ON HEALTH

SIS. SYLVIA NOLAN, CHAIRPERSON

Holidays and Alzheimer's Families

The holidays are a time when family and friends oft ~ en come together. But for families living with Alz-
heimer's and other dementias, the holidays can be challenging. Take a deep breath. With some planning
and adjusted expectations, your celebrations can still be happy, memorable occasions.

Familiarize others with the situation

The holidays are full of emotions, so it can help to let guests know what to expect before they arrive.

If the person is in the early stages of Alzheimer's, relatives and friends might not notice any changes. But the
person with dementia may have trouble following conversation or tend to repeat him- or herself. Family can
help with communication by being patient, not interrupting or correcting, and giving the person time to finish
his or her thoughts.

Adjust expectations

Call a meeting to discuss upcoming plans. The stress of caregiving responsibilities layered with holiday
traditions can take a toll. Invite family and friends to a face-to-face meeting, or if geography is an obstacle,
set up a telephone conference call. Make sure everyone understands your caregiving situation and has
realistic expectations about what you can do. Be honest about any limitations or needs, such as keeping a
daily routine.

Be good to yourself. Give yourself permission to do only what you can reasonably manage. If you've al-
ways invited 15 to 20 people to your home, consider paring it down to a few guests for a simple meal. Let
others contribute. Have a potluck dinner or ask them to host at their home. You also may want to consider
breaking large gatherings up into smaller visits of two or three people at a time to keep the person with
Alzheimer's and yourself from getting overtired.
Do a variation on a theme. If evening confusion and agitation are a problem, consider changing a holiday
dinner into a holiday lunch or brunch. If you do keep the celebration at night, keep the room well-lit and try to
avoid any known triggers.
Involve the person with dementia

Build on past traditions and memories. Focus on activities that are meaningful to the person with de-
mentia. Your family member may find comfort in singing old holiday songs or looking through old photo
albums.

Involve the person in holiday preparation. As the person's abilities allow, invite him or her to help you
prepare food, wrap packages, help decorate or set the table. This could be as simple as having the person
measure an ingredient or hand decorations to you as you put them up. (Be careful with decoration
choices. Blinking lights may confuse or scare a person with dementia, and decorations that look like food
could be mistaken as edible.)

Maintain a normal routine.  Sticking to the person's normal routine will help keep the holidays from becoming

disruptive or confusing. Plan time for breaks and rest.

Adapt gift giving

Encourage safe and useful gifts for the person with dementia. Diminishing capacity may make some gifts
unusable or even dangerous to a person with dementia. If someone asks for gift ideas, suggest items the
person with dementia needs or can easily enjoy. Ideas include: an identification bracelet (available
through MedicAlert® + Alzheimer's Association Safe Return®), comfortable clothing, audiotapes of favorite
music, videos and photo albums.

Put respite care on your wish list. | f friends or family ask what you want for a gift, suggest a gift certificate
or something that will help you take care of yourself as you care for your loved one. This could be a cleaning
or household chore service, an offer to provide respite care, or something that provides you with a bit of rest
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View the “News of Good Hope”
on-line at
www.waymangoodhope.org
click on the “publications” tab
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The Men’s Fellowship
Will meet Saturday, December 12th @ 9am
All Men are invited

Join us for
Bible Study

Wednesdays @ 7pm
We are on a

“Journey Into Spiritual Maturity”

If you need a
Ride to Sunday Service
contact the Church Office by noon on Thursda

Everyone is invited to join
The Women'’s Fellowship as we go Christmas
Caroling
Saturday, December 12th @ 4pm.

A donation is requested to pay for the bus drivet gas.
We also stop for refreshments at the end of thaiage

Wednesday Morning Prayer Line
6:30 —6:45 am
1-605-475-3235 Access Code 705504+#

Dial in & put your phone on mute to listen

Join us for
The Male Chorus 67th Anniversary Program
Sunday, December 6th @ 4pm.

The Missionary Society is collecting hats, glovescarves & socks for homeless men, women & childrer
for “Taking It to The Streets” along with Mt. Olivand Mt. Moriah A.M.E. Churches on Saturday, Decem
12th. Please drop your donations off to the Church by Thrsday, December 10th by 3pm.

Check the Calendar for other scheduled meetings

The

Will be held
Sunday, December 13th @ 3pm

The Wayman Good Hope Community Job Center is open
Wednesdays 6:30-8:30pm.

is available for those who are: Unemployed, LooKimga Career Change,

Want Career Training/Certification,
Seeking Help with Resume Writing, Seeking Help viitterviewing Skills.
Please confirm attendance by noon each Monday
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Holidays and Alzheimer's Families (continued from page 3)

Holidays and Alzheimer's Families continued
When the person lives in a care facility

A holiday is still a holiday whether it is celebrated at home or at a care facility. Here are some ways to cele-
brate together:

Consider joining your loved one in any facility-planned holiday activities
Bring a favorite holiday food to share
Sing holiday songs and ask if other residents can join in

Read a favorite holiday story or poem out loud
Read more: http://www.alz.org/care/alzheimers-dementia-holidays.asp#ixzz3tNqlZSrv

Dear Patricia,

Each November, in recognition of National Family Caregivers Month , we honor the people who provide compassionate
support to those living with Alzheimer's disease and other dementias — people like you.

As you know, caring for someone with Alzheimer's can be overwhelming, so we want to take this opportunity to remind
you to take time to care for yourself, too . Last year alone, more than 15 million caregivers like you provided an esti-
mated 17.9 billion hours of unpaid care to family and friends living with Alzheimer's — a contribution to the nation valued at
$217.7 billion. We know that your health and well-being are essenti  al to your ability to be a good caregiver , and
people with Alzheimer's and other dementias depend on you.

The Alzheimer's Association has many resources to help
24/7 Helpline : A free resource for reliable information

and support, day or night, at 800.272.3900.
Healthy caregiver : An online resource with tips and re-

sources about caring for yourself.
ALZConnected ®: An online community that enables you
to connect with other caregivers.

Educational resources : Our educational workshops
and online Caregiver Center offer strategies and proactive
advice.

Community Resource Finder : A comprehensive listing
of Alzheimer's and dementia resources and local commu-

nity programs and services. Thank you so much for all you do to bring help and hope to

Alzheimer's Navigator_®: A powerful online tool to help people living with this disease — caregivers like you truly are

caregivers like you identify needs and local community the unsung heroes of the Alzheimer's epidemic.
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News from the Missionary Society

Correction
The pictures in the November Newsletter were maseled.
The correct labels are shown.

Rev Annette Colston transitioned to
be with our Heavenly Father
October 2015.

Sis. Jeanette Hite, Washington
Sis. Oveta Watkins,  Conference President and Sis.
Former Washington  Zessie Carter , Dorcas Queen
Conference President. for the Celeste Duckette Area
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So.... “"MERRY CHRISTMAS!"everybody! Have fun with Santa but have
LIFE with Jesus!
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WAYMAN GOOD HOPE CHURCH SCHEDULE:
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE
THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION
THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

10 AM
Every 1% Sunday
Every 3" Sunday

CHURCH SCHOOL & BIBLE STUDY

CHURCH SCHOOL (Children & Youth)

2nd & 4th Sunday after 10am Worship Service

CHURCH SCHOOL (Adults) Sunday 9:00-9:50 AM

PRAYER CALL (Dial 605-475-3235 code 705504#) Wednesday 6:30-6:45 AM

BIBLE STUDY (Adults) Wednesday 7:00 PM
MONTHLY

LOVE FEAST
OFFICIAL BOARD

Wednesday before the 1% Sunday at 6:30 PM
3 Thursday  7:00 PM

Refer to the Calendar for other regularly scheduled meetings & rehearsals.

MINISTERIAL STAFF
Rev. Dr. Lois A. Poag-Ray, Pastor
Rev. Lisa Purvis, Director of Christian Education

Pastor’s Office Hours
See the weekly bulletin or call the office for an appointment

CHURCH OFFICE STAFF
Sis. Sharon Cager-Best, Administrative Assistant
Sis. Sandra Dixon, Financial Officer

Church Office Hours
Mon. - Thurs. 10am — 2pm

Church phone ( 410)647-4867 Church fax ( 410)647-4883

Email — waymangoodhope@aol.com

“To all who struggle and desire victory; to all when and
all who mourn and long for comfort; to all who are
thirst after righteousness; to whomsoever will s tii

name of Christ Jesus our Lord!”

“Enter this Church, therefore, not as a strangeunt las the guesi
hearts and thanks on your lips, offering God yoovel and
worship here, and may that blessing rest on yoener.”
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Website — waymangoodhope.org

need forgiveness; to all who are anxions aeed peace; to
sensitive and look for service; to all who hungera
Church opens wide its doors and bids you welciontlee

of God. Come then into God’'s pi@sevith joy in your
service. Beseech God’s blessing on those mihister and



